

April 24, 2024

Subject: Sugar Loaf Road Reconstruction (Sec 14-00101-00-PV)

Dear Resident:

We are writing to inform you about an important update regarding the Sugar Loaf Road Reconstruction Project that was expected to start on the 7th of May.

We regret to inform you that ISAS (Illinois State Archaeological Survey) has suspended their excavation, which will result in a delay of at least five weeks before the road reconstruction may begin. Pushing the expected construction start to the 3rd of June.

The City of Collinsville will remain in contact with ISAS while their work is suspended and until it is completed. We will continue to provide updates on any development and provide a revised start date when possible.

The detour plan for the upcoming project is attached to this letter. If you would like to few the full set of plans please follow the hyperlink below.

https://apps.dot.illinois.gov/eplan/desenv/011924/159-97769/PLANS/PL-97769-159.pdf

In the meantime, please feel free to reach out to me if you have concerns or questions.

Kevin Madden – City of Collinsville Project Engineer Phone – (618) 346-5211 ext. 2216 Email: kmadden@collinsvilleil.org

Sincerely, Kevín Madden

Kevin Madden, Project Engineer